P.O. Box 30071, Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 5M2 Web: www.ayscbc.org e-mail: exec.director@ayscbc.org

January 27, 2020

Nicole Morgan
Deputy Minister
Department of Education
Government of Yukon
P.O. Box 2703
Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 2C6

Re: Invitation to the AYSCBC Executive Meeting - February 1, 2020

Dear Ms. Morgan,

As discussed during our last meeting with Minister McPhee and yourself last August, our Executive would welcome the opportunity to meet with you to continue the dialogue between Yukon Education and the Association of Yukon School Councils, Boards and Committees (AYSCBC) regarding our collective work in support of school councils, students, their families and their communities.

During the meeting, we would like to discuss issues of mutual importance such as the Education Audit recommendations and responses, exchange information regarding the work of the association and provide an update regarding the upcoming Yukon School Councils Spring Conference and AYSCBC AGM. We would also like to share a number of concerns that have been raised with the Association by various school councils as it pertains to their overall engagement in decisions surrounding schools, programs and policies. Finding ways to effectively collaborate with our partners is a key mandate of the association. We look forward to our discussions and working together on behalf of our stakeholders in support of student learning.

Our Executive will be meeting on Saturday, February 1<sup>st</sup> at the Whitehorse Public Library (meeting room 1) from 1-5 pm. We would appreciate it if you could advise of your availability to meet for an hour during this timeframe.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Dansu Hender 8n

Sincerely,

Sandra Henderson

Chair

c:

Honourable Tracy-Anne McPhee, Minister of Education